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Florida Public Service Commission 
Attention: Blanka Bay0 
Director Records & Reporting 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

00 JAN -3 A# 19 20 

Re: Docket No. 991 5 1 1 -TI, Cancellation by Florida Public Service Commission 
of Interexchange Telecommunications Certificate No. 3 192 Issued to USLD 
Acquisition Corp. I1 d/b/a Omni Communications, Inc. for violation of Rule 25- 
4.0161, F.A.C., Regulatory Assessment Fees. 

Dear Ms. Bayo, 

USLD Communications, Inc. ("USLD") hereby requests a postponement of the 
January 4, 1999 deadline for a response to the Notice Of Proposed Agency 
Action, Order Imposing Fine And Requiring Payment Of Regulatory 
Assessment Fees, Or Canceling Interexchange Telecommunications Certificate 
("Notice") issued by the Commission on December 14, 1999 on this docket. An 
extension of the response period would serve the public interest by allowing 
USLD to determine the status of USLD Acquisition Corp. I1 d/b/a Omni 
Communications, Inc. ("UAC"). Specifically, the extension is requested to 
verify whether UAC has been dissolved, and to confirm that cancellation of 
UAC's certificate would not adversely affect USLD. 

I have enclosed a copy of this letter. Please date stamp and return in the 
enclosed self-addressed stamped envelope. Please note, USLD's Address has 
changed, the new address is: 

4250 North Fairfax Drive, Arlington, VA 22203 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 703-363- 
4809. 

David LeNard 
Sr. Regulatory Analyst 
Reports Coordinator 


